Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
Departmental
NOTICE OF CORRECTION – The Department of Transportation announces this notice is hereby given that the dates of the Public Hearings were incorrectly published in the June 9, 2006, issue of the Florida Administrative Weekly, Vol.32, No. 23.

DATE AND TIMES:  June 29, 2006, Open House: 6:00 p.m.; Formal Presentation: 6:30 p.m.

PLACE:  Mims/Scottsmoor Public Library, 3615 Lionel Road Street, Mims, FL 32754

AND/OR

DATE/TIME:  July 5, 2006, Open House: 6:00 p.m.; Formal Presentation: 6:30 p.m.

PLACE:  Brannon Center, 105 Riverside Drive, New Smryna Beach, FL 32168

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED:  This hearing is being held to afford interested persons the opportunity to express their views concerning the location, conceptual design, social, economic, and environmental effects of Financial Project ID Number 406869-1-22-01 and 406869-2-22-01, otherwise known as the Interstate 95 Project Development and Environment Study, in Brevard and Volusia Counties, Florida.  The project considers the corridor from just north of SR 50 in Brevard County to just south of I-4 in Volusia County in regards to the impacts and conceptual design of widening the roadway from four (4) lanes to six (6) lanes.  The Florida Department of Transportation, District Five, will present the Project Development and Environment Study findings regarding the alternatives for the Interstate 95 project.
Anyone needing project or public hearing information or special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 should contact: Ms. Kate Brady, PE, HNTB Corporation, 300 Primera Boulevard, Suite 200, Lake Mary, Florida, 32746.  Special accommodation requests under the Americans with Disabilities Act should be made at least seven (7) days prior to the public hearing.

A copy of the agenda may also be obtained by writing to Ms. Kate Brady at the above address.
